Brantford Over-35 Recreational Soccer

For fun, fitness and friendship

www.brantfordover35recreationalsoccer.ca

Meeting minutes 2015 — 2019
December 25, 2019

Minutes from AGM September 13, 2019.... ..o Page 2
Minutes from GM March 10, 2000 . ...t e et e e Page 6
Minutes from AGM September 21, 2018.... ..o, Page 9
Minutes from GM MarCh 11, 2008, ...t e Page 11
Minutes from AGM September 29, 2017, ... Page 14
Minutes from GM February 26, 2017 ... Page 16
Minutes from AGM September 23, 2016 ..o Page 18
Minutes from AGM January 17, 2016 ..o Page 20
Minutes from the Introductory Meeting November 29, 2015 ..., Page 23

Page 1 of 24



Minutes of the Annual General Meeting September 13, 2019 at 8:00 pm
Brantford Harlequins Rugby Football Club
Minutes were recorded by Joe Maganja and it was revised and reformatted by Raman Chirakal
Attendance was recorded in a logbook. Thirty-two people attended the meeting.

Dave Lee Called the meeting 8:00 pm and thanked Brantford Harlequins for providing the club
house for the meeting. He also introduced the agenda for the meeting and handed over to Raman
to address the members.

Raman used a PowerPoint presentation for a detailed description of each items in the agenda.
Membership update:

There are ninety-eight registered players and twenty-one social members. It was
highlighted that we had twenty-seven new players joined the League in 2019. It was
mentioned that advance registration for 2020, September 13 — October 27, is aimed at
maintaining a low cost for registration ($80.00 for 48 games) and, hopefully, a gradual
increase in total membership.

Harlequins update:

Raman explained every detail of the new six-year contract signed in April 2019. He also
presented League’s financial and labour contributions to upgrade the facilities at
Harlequins (picnic tables, roof on the pergola, storage shed, LED motion lights, paint liner
and BBQ)

Financial update:

A major highlight of the meeting was the financial update which clearly demonstrated that
the League is financially well established. Raman emphasized the built-in mechanism in
the constitution to guarantee transparency and accountability by the treasurer and other
members of the executive. Towards that end, a detailed monthly statement is provided to
all members of the executive for their review. In addition, each member of the League may
also receive a copy of the monthly or yearly statement upon written request. Raman
presented a summary of the receipts and debits for the 2019 season.

Dave Lee asked if members would like to have audit (internal or external) of the financial
statement Raman had presented. Mario Carrieri wanted confirmation that the vote is
pertaining to only this year’s financial report.

It was unanimously agreed that no internal or external audit of the financial statement is
required.

Dave Lee then motioned, seconded by Dennis Swackhammer, to approve the treasurer’s
report. It was approved by unanimous consent.

Approval to transfer money from savings to chequing account:
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Raman explained that the savings account (facility account) is set up, strictly, for the
upgrade of League’s facilities. The treasurer cannot withdraw or transfer money from the
savings account without membership approval. It was pointed out that the League may
need additional revenue to buy new jerseys for four seasons (2020-2023). Dennis
Sawckhammer suggested a maximum of $3000.00 may be transferred to chequing
account. Justin Wentzil argued that no more than $1500.00 is necessary for additional
expenses in 2020.

After a brief discussion, Raman and Dennis tabled a motion, seconded by Dave Lee, that
the treasurer be allowed to transfer, IF NECESSARY, a maximum of $3000.00 in 2020
form savings to chequing account.

The motion was carried.
Amendment to Article 12.1 in the constitution:

Notice of the amendment to Article 12.1 in the constitution was circulated for review prior
to the meeting. Dave Lee explained the need for the amendment and highlighted how
even the FIFA had to deal with racial sensitivity. He then tabled a motion, seconded by
Raman, to approve the amendment.

The amendment to Article 12.1 in the constitution was unanimously approved.
Upcoming events:

Year-end social on October 18" and advanced registration (Sep. 13-Oct. 27) were
approved unanimously.

Election off officers:
President:

Dave Lee informed members his intention to retire at the end of his current term which is
January 1, 2020. Tomo Dancetovic was nominated by Rick Mulvey, Novak Kulina and
Caid Karim-Eddine. The motion was seconded by Natalino Obili and Joe Maganja.

Tomo Danetovic was elected unanimously as the new President. He will assume his new
position on January 1, 2020.

Vice-President:

Dave Dodds Jr. informed the executive his intention to resign his position as of September
13, 2019. Angelo DiFelice, Joe Maganja and Natalino Obili all declined the nomination to
be Vice-President. Jose Pagoada was acclaimed as the Vice-President of the League as
of September 13, 2019.

Executive members:

Justin Wentzil resigned his position.
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New members, Dannis Swackhammer, Novak Kulina and Caid-Karim-Eddine were
elected to the executive. Raman Chirakal (Treasurer), Joe Maganja and Natalino Obili
would continue as members of the executive.

Signing officers:

Dave Dodds Jr. will be removed as a signing officer. Raman Chirakal, Tomo Dancetovic,
Jose Pagoada and Joe Maganja would remain as the signing officers.

Tomo appealed to Dave Lee to stay on, after January 1%, as an advisor to the president
and the executive. Dave Lee agreed.

Reviews:

Review of off-side rule was motioned by Ed Wittek and seconded by Joe Maganja and
Jose Pagoada. After a long and vigorous discussion, members voted to maintain the
status quo regarding the off-side rule.

Raman appealed to members to volunteer and assist the executive with routine operation
of the league. In particular, he emphasized the need for more volunteers for the picnic. He
also mentioned that we may want to consider hiring some help at the picnic. Nick Rose
mentioned that high school students are always looking for “community hours” to help with
their academic requirements and at the same time looking for an opportunity to earn some
money. Several people felt that we should get enough volunteers to help run the picnic.

New business:
Number of teams and Captains for 2020:

There were prolonged discussions regarding the efficiency and prudence of having five
teams when some teams are consistently short of eleven players to start the game. At the
end, it was decided to have five teams if the number of registered players reach ninety.

Mike Callaghan and Dave Dodds Sr. suggested a review of the teams and routinely absent
players after a few weeks into the season and shuffle the players to accommodate teams
that are constantly short. This issue will be further discussed at the draft to reach a
consensus among the new captains.

Novak Kulina, Natalino Obili, Grant Faiella and Bill Mann were elected captains for 2020.
A fifth captain, if needed, would be recruited after the registration in 2020.

Acknowledgement:
Raman acknowledged people and organizations for their continued support and contribution.
Team sponsors:

McGonagall’'s Pub (Dave Dodds Sr.), Lallo Mazda (Gary Lallo), Pro-Quip International
(Sam Tavernesse), Vince’s Hairstylist (Vince DeProsperus), EM Copper Products (John
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Tylak), Aecon (dave Dodds Jr.) and Forrest Hu.

Socials:

Dave Lee, Novo Bubic, Tomo Danectovic, Joe Sinkaric, Anna Bubic and Veera Danectovic.
Facilty upgrades:

Novo Bubic, Tomo Dancetovic and Goran Valsenko

Club house hospitality:

Harlequins Senior Women, Ken Courser, John Hogarth and Dave McLean.

Honouring Dave Lee:

Raman highlighted Dave Lee’s twenty six years of dedicated service to Over-35
Recreational Soccer in Brantford and honoured Dave with the first “Lifetime Member of
the League” award.

Dave thanked everyone for their support and kind words and closed the meeting at 9:30.

Page 5 of 24



General Meeting, March 10, 2019 Knights of Columbus, 12 Catherine Ave.
Brantford, ON N3T 6B8
Attendance were recorded in a log book.
Regrets: Colin Philbey

Minutes were recorded by Rick Wilmot and later reformatted with minor revision by Raman
Chirakal

There were 27 members present and the meeting was called to order by Dave Lee at 1:38 pm.
Dave Lee welcomed all members and thanked Knights of Columbus and Donald O’ Shea for
allowing us to hold the meeting in their facility. Dave outlined the agenda for the meeting and
then handed the floor to Raman Chirakal.

1. Membership update

We have 74 members signed up and a further 4 signed today. An additional 6 — 10 players
are expected to sign before the season starts. We also have 15 social members.

Elected officers are Dave lee (President), Dave Dodds Jr. (Vice-President), Raman Chirakal
(Treasurer), Tomo Dancetovic, Justin Wentzil, Jose Pagoada, Joe Maganja and Natalino Obili.

2. Financial update:

A spreadsheet was shown outlining receipts and expenditures and these were explained in
detail by Raman. The finance statement and explanation did not produce comments from the
members. Dave Dodds Jr also advised there was a separate facility account as agreed by the
membership and this contained $4000. 00 The projection of receipts and debits for 2019 was
then shown. It was explained that these were all estimates but should balance and may even
produce a small credit.

3. Harlequins contract

The current contract is for four years from 2017-2020 inclusive. The cost for this was
$XXXX. It has been proposed that we now try to negotiate to extend the contract for an
additional four years — hopefully at the same rate. It was pointed out that Dave Lee, Dave
Dodds Jr., Raman Chirakal and Joe Maganja will represent our league at the negotiating
sessions. Dave Dodds Jr. said the advantage of doing this now was that the current
Harlequins executive are fair and reasonable people to deal with and there is no way of
knowing how a new executive may look at the situation should we defer negotiations. In
addition, the Harlequins club profits immensely from the bar proceeds and should be
looking to maintain or increase this revenue for their facility. It was explained that any
negotiations would be brought back to the members for approval. Dennis Swackhammer
felt the members should give our representatives an increased margin, if necessary, to
negotiate and agree on a new contract without having to get approval from the members.
He felt XX% would be acceptable and this was seconded by Justin Wentzil. The vote was
unanimous to allow this leeway, but it was stressed we would be aiming to renew at the
current rates.
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4. Captains

Only 3 people had volunteered to act as captains for the coming season and a volunteer
was requested from the attendees. Hongbin Yu agreed to fill this post and joined Justin
Wentzil, Novak Kulina and Jose Pagoada.

5. Amendment to Articles 9.1 & 9.2 in the constitution.

Amendment to Article 9.1 and 9.2 was proposed by Dave Lee and seconded by Raman
Chirakal and the proposal was circulated to members on February 4, 2019. Dave Lee
advised that a female had signed up to play this coming season which would mean these
articles in the constitution would need to be amended to accommodate this. He stated that
the executive had fully discussed this and saw no reason to exclude anyone, male or
female, as our aim is for fun, fithess and friendship and we are a recreational league. He
also pointed out that everyone joining the league would be in the open draft and that we
were not changing to a co-ed league which requires an equal number of females per team.
The current facilities have changing rooms and showers for both men and women. Various
points were raised none which would impact adversely to amending the constitution. Tomo
Dancetovic asked that the vote be private which would be against our usual practice of a
show of hands. Dave Dodds Jr. then said we should vote on whether a private vote is
necessary, and this was done by a show of hands. Five members wanted a secret vote,
3 abstained and 19 were against so the vote to amend the constitution was done by a
show of hands. For article 9.1, nineteen members agreed to the amendment, 2 were
against and 3 abstained. Three people did not participate in the voting. For Article 9.2,
twenty-one members agreed while 6 abstained. There must be a 2/3rds majority of
attending members to make amendments to the constitution and as this was reached in
both instances, Articles 9.1 and 9.2 in the constitution will be amended as proposed.

6. Social events
The meet & greet will be held in May or June subject to confirming with Harlequins.
The picnic will be on a Sunday in August/September
The year-end social will be the 2" week in October
We will try to arrange 1 or 2 golf days details to be advised.
7. Reminders
Draft lists will be issued to captains by March 24
The draft will be April 12 at Raman’s house
The schedule will be circulated by May 4
Subject to the weather & Harlequins the season will start on May 10

Guest players are welcome and encouraged. The cost is $10 per guest and payable
before the game.
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There were no other comments or points raised so the meeting was officially closed at
2.30pm.

Page 8 of 24



Minutes of the Annual General Meeting September 21, 2018, 8:00 pm
Brantford Harlequins Rugby Football Club
Minutes were recorded by Rick Wilmot and it was revised and reformatted by Raman Chirakal.
Attendance: Attendance were recorded in the log book. Twenty-seven members attended.
Regrets: Dave Dodds Jr., Tomo Dancetovic, Scott parker, Janet Rubas and Colin Philby.

Dave Lee called the meeting to order at 8:00 PM. He thanked everyone for attending and outlined
the agenda. He confirmed the 2018 membership consisted of 86 full and 23 social members.

Raman then explained the improvements made to the facility during the year i.e. the roof over the
pergola and the four new picnic tables. He thanked the volunteers for assisting in erecting the
roof. Justin Wentzell asked why the members had not been polled regarding the purchase of the
picnic tables and Raman advised that the executive had been consulted. Dave Lee stated it was
arguably an error in not conducting the poll. Justin accepted that a poll would have produced the
same result but was asking the question as some members had asked him the same thing.

Moving on, Raman then advised regarding the social functions held (the meet & greet, picnic and
golf tourney). He stated these functions were a great success and the members fully supported
that statement and agreed they should continue. This year end social will take place on October
19 following the games that night.

The financial statement was then displayed on the screen and was explained in detail. No
guestions were raised on the statement. Raman explained that a detailed statement was
produced monthly and it was distributed, along with the monthly bank statement, to the executive.
All financial documents are available to any member upon request. The question was raised as
to whether an audit was required but the membership did not deem this necessary. Raman also
confirmed that the bank is also notified of our financials. Dave Lee motioned to have the financials
accepted,; this was seconded by Irvin Russell and unanimously approved.

The next topic was the election of officers. Dave Lee, Dave Dodds Jr., Raman Chirakal, and Tomo
Dancetovic were all re-elected by acclamation. Irvin Russell advised he would not be standing
again. Dave Lee then proposed that we elect a minimum of three more executive members as
he felt it would ensure continuity, allowing the more senior members to eventually step aside. This
approach, as was emphasized by Raman, would help eliminate the same mistake we made in
2010 when our sister League ended up having a new, inexperienced executive that refused to be
transparent and accountable to the members. To this purpose Raman nominated Joe Maganja,
Justin Wentzil and Jose Pagoada and they were seconded by Caid Karim-Eddine. Natalino Obili
was nominated by Paul Harrison and seconded by Rick Wilmot. All four nominees were
unanimously elected. Joe Maganja and Jose Pagoada also agreed to be new signing officers.
Dave Dodds Sr. voiced the opinion that ‘younger members were not really interested in the
executive and only wanted to turn up and play. Discussions proved that this probably was the
case but there was nothing could be done except to encourage these members. It was
encouraging to note that Justin Wentzil is one of youngest members and he has volunteered to
be a captain and executive member.
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Amendments to the constitution:

Article 9.1 allows for under age men to be allowed to play sign up and play in goal. This meant
that anyone over the age of 19 could effectively play in the league. A suggestion was made that
an age limited of 25 be inserted in this article. Following discussions, a show of hands resulted in
10 members wanting to allow underage keepers while 12 wanted the age limit of 35 and over to
be adhered to. Article 9.1 was amended to exclude anyone under 35 years of age in the year of
registration. A further discussion arose when Bill Mann wanted to know what would happen if a
team did not have a recognized keeper. It was suggested that other players could take turns in
that position. But Bill Mann asked what would happen if a player refused. Dave Lee said that
ultimately it would be the it is the responsibility of the team captain to assign a player to that
position.

Article 10.3 of the constitution calls for the fiscal year ending on December 31. It was propped to
amend this to August 31 purely for convenience. This was carried unanimously, and the article
will now be amended to this effect.

New business. The continuing problem of penalties was raised, and a suggestion made that these
should be awarded for infringements inside the 22 yard line with the kick being taken from sixteen
yards. Following a very lively discussion Jose Pogoada agreed to mark out the penalty areas on
both pitches thus allowing standard soccer rules to apply. Paul Harrison volunteered to assist in
this matter. Raman confirmed that the league would be responsible to purchase the paint.

Team selections. Rick Wilmot suggested the membership be split into four age groups (35-44,
45-54, 55-64, and over 65) with, as far as possible, an equal number of players from each age
group representing every team. While it was generally agreed this made sense the captains will
use the system at the draft then discuss if it appeared fair and just. Depending on that discussion
the draft could revert to the current method. Captains for the 2019 season will be Justin Wentzil,
Philip Obili, Novak Kulina and Jose Pogoada.

Acknowledgement. Dave Lee thanked all the sponsors, volunteers and Harlequins personnel for
their support and hoped it would continue. He then asked if there was any further business which
proved negative. The meeting was brought to a close at 9:00 pm.
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Minutes of the General Meeting on March 11, 2018
The Knights of Columbus, 12 Catherine Ave, Brantford, ON. N3T 6B8

Note: Minutes were not recorded. They are prepared from Raman Chirakal’'s memorized notes
and his presentation at the meeting.

Meeting was called to order at 1:30 PM by Raman Chirakal

Attendance: Attendance was recorded in the log book. The meeting was attended by twenty-five
full time members and two social members.

Regrets: Dave Lee (President), Irvine Russel (Executive), Graham Acott, Gelf Anema, Mario
Carrieri Dave Dodds Sr. and Gerry Tweedie.

Raman opened the meeting by thanking Knights of Columbus, Michelle Ferguson and Donald
O’Shea for their support and allowing us to use the club facility for our meeting. He then made a
Power Point presentation which covered, among other things, 2018 membership and financial
updates and Harlequin contract, picnic, other socials and reminders about the reserve fund, the
benevolent fund and fees for guest players. He also highlighted that 2018 is a special
commemorative season celebrating thirty years of Brantford Over-35 Recreational Soccer.

It was pointed out that we have seventy-seven players, including eight new players, committed to
start the season. Itis possible we will end up adding another ten - fifteen players during the season.
Raman pointed out that we lost nineteen players from 2017 due to attrition and relocation.

Financial update, as presented by Raman, was approved unanimously.

Raman outlined the four-year contract with Harlequin Rugby Football Club. He reminded that the
contract was discussed in detail last year and the next payment is due in May 2019.

The current Executive, elected at the AGM in September 2017, will complete its term of office in
January 2019. Each year an Executive is voted on and elected at the Annual General Meeting in
September.

It is encouraging to note that five players had volunteered for captain’s position this year. Before
they were put to a vote, Piotr Pach withdrew his name to allow one of the new players to take
over his spot. Captains for 2018 season, Goran Valsenko, Dave Dodds Jr., Justin Wentzil and
Natalino Obili were approved unanimously. Raman would circulate the draft list by March 25th
and organize the draft on April 13" at his house.

Dave Dodds Jr. explained that our club received a good deal for the price of football jerseys (2016
price) and, therefore, decided to buy four hundred jerseys (200 each red and white) for four years.
Only one hundred reds and one hundred whites will be printed with the new logo this year and
they will be good for 2019 season as well.

Dave Dodds Jr. unveiled an additional 25 golf shirts, with a special embroidered logo, to
commemorate thirty years of Brantford Over-35 Recreational Soccer. They are for sale at cost
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price of $25.00 per shirt. Both Vic Faiella and John Routledge were given complimentary golf
shirts.

It was agreed that we continue with our tradition of having social events during the season. The
format for the picnic would be the same as in 2017. i.e., $10.00 per ticket per person for food and
three beverages. Guest will be charged an additional $10.00 for food.

There was a brief discussion as to the appropriate way to celebrate 2018 season as we are
commemorating thirty years of Over-35 Recreational Soccer in Brantford. Two of the founding
members of the League, Vic Faiella and John Routledge, have joined us as social members and
six players from the original 1988 teams are still playing with us. Membership agreed to one of
the suggestions, from Raman and Dave Lee, to invite the players from 1988 to the picnic. As in
2017, captains would schedule a special game that day.

It was suggested that we should organize some games or fun activities to keep the children
entertained at the picnic. We were encouraged to see some volunteers for it. Particularly, Chris
Ramsay and Antonio Panariello came forward to offer their services to organize children’s
activities at the picnic.

Goran Valsenko donated a football trophy, named The Raman’s Cup, to honour Raman’s
contributions to Brantford Over-35 Recreational Soccer. Dave Dodds Jr. moved a motion that the
membership accept Goran’s suggestion and that, every year, the new trophy be awarded to the
winner of the game on picnic day. The motion was passed unanimously. Raman thanked Goran
and the members for their kind words and generous praise.

Dave Lee will organize two golf dates; one in June and one in September if there is sufficient
interest and have minimum of six foursomes. The cost is to be determined later.

A brief discussion took place regarding the installation of a shed to store soccer nets and ladders.
Dave Dodds Jr. took the responsibility for its acquisition at decent price and its installation this
summer. The size and location of the shed will be determined in consultation with the Harlequin
Club.

Raman mentioned that a Meet and Greet Day and an End of the Season Social will be held as in
2016.

Guest players: Fee for guest players will be $10.00 per game per player on Fridays and
$5.00 per game on Sundays. Money must be collected before the game and there
will be no exceptions. It was a unanimous decision.

Reserve fund: At the GM in February 2017, it was proposed that the League should start
a reserve fund by saving every year $20.00 per player. Raman had deposited
$2000.00 in a savings account at Tandia Credit Union. The fund will be used only
for “facility improvements” that must be discussed and approved by the general
membership. It was again clarified that the purpose of setting up a reserve fund,
with certain conditions, is to prevent the Executive from arbitrarily exhausting the
League’s savings.
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Bereavement fund: In 2017 it was agreed to set up a bereavement fund that amounts to
approximately $5.00 per registered player each year. Our club made
$200.00 donation to the BGH geriatric care. Another $1000.00 was
donated to help Caroline Smith.

Raman mentioned the final players’ list will be sent to captains on March 25th the draft will be
held on April 13" at his house. He also mentioned that the season will start, weather and Harlequin

schedule permitting, on May 11%.

Raman closed the meeting at 2:45 PM.
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Annual General Meeting on September 29, 2017
Brantford Harlequin Rugby Football Club

Minutes were recorded during the Power Point presentation and later transcribed by Raman
Chirakal.

President Dave Lee and Vice-President Dave Dodds Jr. could not attend the meeting.
Meeting was called at 8:00 PM by the Treasurer Raman Chirakal

Attendance: Attendance was recorded in the log book. The meeting was attended by thirty-seven
registered members and four social members. There were two guests (Clive Perry
and Dave Jones) in attendance.

Regrets: Dave Lee (Health), Dave Dodds Jr (PEI), Richard Smith and Tony Berardi

Raman made a Power Point presentation which covered, reviews on 2017 membership &
financial updates, election of officers, pros and cons of moving the games from Fridays to
Sundays during the month of October, year-end social in October, celebrating thirty years of Over-
35 Recreational Soccer in Brantford in 2018, new business arising and an acknowledgment of
sponsors and volunteers.

It was shown that there were ninety-two registered members and thirteen social members in 2017.
Five members did not start the season.

Electronic receipts (PDF copy) were issued to all members via e-mail. Raman mentioned that
written receipts will be issued to members upon request.

A detailed report on the daily receipts and debits was presented. Raman described, in detail, the
procedures and protocols that are used to keep the executive updated routinely. It was also
pointed out that, as part of maintaining members’ rights and privileges, the treasurer is required
to provide a copy of the financial report to any member upon written request.

A motion to approve the financial report, moved by Raman and seconded by John Martins, was
carried unanimously.

Ken Devlin expressed his desire to retire from the executive. Irvine Russel volunteered and was
approved by unanimous vote. The rest of the executive were approved unanimously. They
include; Dave Lee (President), Dave Dodds Jr. (Vice-President), Raman Chirakal (Treasurer) and
Tomo Dancetovic. They will remain in office until the next AGM in September 2018.

There were some suggestions to move the games from Fridays to Sundays during the month of
October. After a brief discussion on the pros and cons of that move, it was decided by a majority
voice vote to maintain the status quo for this year.
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There was a consensus to hold some special events in 2018 to celebrate thirty years of Over-35
Recreational Soccer in Brantford. Raman pointed out that two of the four founding members (Vic
Faiella and John Routledge) and five of the original forty-seven players (Dennis Swackhammer,
Gino Molinaro, Larry Muscat, Luigi Tavernesse and Rick Logozny) from 1988 are still with our
organization.

Raman presented a special logo for 2018 showing the significance of our perseverance and
commitment to maintain the League’s moto “for fun fithess and friendship”. Members agreed to
have the special logo printed on our jerseys in 2018. Dave Dodds Sr. gladly accepted the
responsibility to have the new jerseys ready before the season starts in 2018.

Members agreed to continue with our tradition of having social events during the season. Raman
proposed to hold an end of the season social on October 20, 2017 after the game. It was approved
unanimously. Tomo will take responsibility to order the food from Strodes and Raman will take
care of the beverages in the club house.

New business: There was a brief discussion on the feasibility of moving the games to a field in
Paris. Irvine Russel pointed out the need to look for an alternative unless Harlequin make some
improvements on the driveway and the dressing room/wash room.

There was a consensus that Harlequin fields and club house is best suited for our organization
and we should work with them to improve the existing facilities. It was agreed to discuss this issue
with Harlequin during the season in 2018.

Piotr Pack brought up the point of having an appropriate storage shed, to store ladders and nets,
located between the far and middle fields. Raman mentioned that Dave Dodds Jr. is considering
it and we will visit this issue during the next summer.

Raman closed the meeting at 8:50 PM after thanking our sponsors, volunteers and Paul Auzin
from Harlequin Club.
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Minutes of the General Meeting on February 26, 2017
The Knights of Columbus, 12 Catherine Ave, Brantford, ON. N3T 6B8

Minutes were recorded electronically by Dave Dodds Jr. and revised and reformatted by Raman
Chirakal

Meeting was called at 1:30 PM by the President Dave Lee.

Attendance: Attendance was recorded in the log book. The meeting was attended by twenty-four
full time members and two social members.

Regrets: Novak Kulina, Goran Vlasenko, Dave Dodds Sr. , Richard Ward and Giovanni Petitti

Dave Lee outlined the agenda for the meeting and then passed it over to Raman Chirakal. Raman
made a presentation which covered, among other things, membership and financial updates and
Harlequin contract for the upcoming season.

There was a brief discussion on the preferred number teams to accommodate potentially eighty
payers in 2017. The consensus was to continue with four teams and later expand to five teams
when we have at least ninety players registered. The motion to continue with four teams and later
expand to five teams, if necessary, was moved by Dave Lee and approved unanimously.

Captains for 2017 season, Bruce Smith, Dave Dodds Jr., Natalino Obili and Piotr Pach, were
approved unanimously. Raman would recruit a new captain if needed.

The current executives will remain in office till January 2018. However, a new executive may be
elected at the next Annual General Meeting in September 2017.

Financial update, as presented by Raman, was approved unanimously.

Raman outlined the four-year contract with Harlequin Rugby Football Club. He reminded that the
contract was discussed in detail last year.

We will have more than seventeen new players in 2017. After a prolonged discussion, it was
agreed to purchase new jerseys for the new players (only). Dave Dodds Jr. will be responsible
for the jerseys.

Membership agreed to continue with our tradition of having social events during the season. There
was some discussion as to the ideal day to have annual family picnic. A motion to hold the family
picnic on a Sunday was carried with a stipulation that the captains would schedule a special game
that day. Raman mentioned that a meet and greet day and an end of the season social will be
held as in 2016.

Dave Lee will organize two golf dates; one in June and one in September. Approximate cost will
be $50.00 per player per tour.
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Dave Dodds Jr. will consider organizing a trip to the TFC game if there is sufficient interest. Date
and cost to be determined.

Guest players: Fee for guest players will be $10.00 per game per player. Money must be
collected before the game and there will be no exception. It was a unanimous
decision.

Reserve fund: It was proposed that the League should start a reserve fund by saving
every year $20.00 per player. The fund will be used only for “facility improvements”
that must be discussed and approved by the general membership. It was clarified
that the purpose of setting up a reserve fund, with certain conditions, is to prevent
the executive from arbitrarily exhausting the League’s savings. Dave Lee motioned
to approve setting up the reserve fund; passed unanimously.

Bereavement fund: It was proposed to set up a bereavement fund by setting aside $5.00 per
player each year. If the money wasn’t needed at the end of the year, the
fund will be exhausted through donation to Nova Vita and the Geriatric fund
at the BGH. The motion was moved by Dave lee and it passed unanimously.

Raman mentioned the final players’ list will be sent to Captains on March 24th the draft will be
held on April 14" at his house. He also mentioned that the season will start, weather and Harlequin
schedule permitting, on May 12",

New business: There was a spirited discussion on the registration fee to be charged when players
join the League part-way through the season. Some members felt that there should be a discount
for players joining late in the season. Dave Lee explained that registration fee is not related or
dependent on the number of games played. It should be considered as a membership fee to
become a member of the League. The motion to charge full fee to become a member of the
League, motioned by Dave Lee and seconded by Dave Dodds Jr., was passed by 21- 3 vote.

Dave Lee closed the meeting at 2:45 PM after thanking Don O’Shea and Michelle Ferguson of
Knights of Columbus for their co-operation and help.
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Minutes of the General Meeting on September 23,2016
Branford Harlequin Rugby Football Club, George Jones Field, Brantford, ON

Minutes were recorded and transcribed by Rick Wilmot and revised and reformatted by Raman
Chirakal

Meeting was called at 8:00 PM by the President Dave Lee.
Attendance: The meeting was attended by thirty-six full time members and three social members.

Regrets: Tomo Dancetovic, Ken Devlin, Dave Dodds Jr., Steve Larkin, Ed Wittek, Gerry
Tweedie,

Dave outlined the agenda for the evening then passed it over to Raman Chirakal. Raman thanked
the bar staff at the Club House and congratulated the Harlequins Rugby club on their very
successful season winning the League Cup. He then gave a summary of the 2016 membership
which included eighty-two members and thirteen social members. Four players were injured prior
to the start of the season and they would be given credit for the coming season. There are seven
regular part time players and thirteen players who signed up did not appear most, if not all, of the
season.

The latest financial spreadsheet that was e-mailed to all members a week prior to the meeting
was again presented for queries and discussions. Raman stated that any member could request
and will receive an updated statement at any time (see amendment to the constitution; Article
4.3.3). Dave Lee also added that anyone can email a request or enquiry at any time and would
receive a prompt reply. Richard Smith asked what would be done with any surplus funds. In
response, Raman stated that would be a decision made by the membership.

Raman motioned approval of the financial report which was seconded by Tony Berardi and
passed unanimously by voice vote

Looking ahead to 2017 the committee had negotiated a four- year contract with Harlequins a copy
of which had been circulated by email to all members. During the discussion, several members
voiced concerns about the cleanliness of the club house, particularly the ladies’ wash room, and
the condition of the drive-way. Dave/Raman said that it would be discussed with Harlequin and
every effort will be made to alleviate the situation. Approval of the Harlequin contract was
motioned by Raman, seconded by Alphonse DeCloet and it was passed unanimously by voice
vote.

Following the financial report, the Constitution and amendments to the constitution, both
previously circulated by email, were presented for discussion. Raman provided a step by step
explanation of Article 4.3.1, 4.3.2, 4.3.3, 4.3.4 and 4.3.5 (Treasurer’s responsibilities) and
emphasized that those articles are constitutional guarantees to maintain the integrity of the
League. It also guarantees a members’ right to know the League affairs.

It was pointed out that Article 6.1.1 (to hold Annual General Meeting after a game in September
or October) was added to the constitution to encourage increased participation by the general
membership in the decision making process.
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A motion to approve the amendments (moved by Raman and seconded by Dave Dodds Sr.) was
passed unanimously by voice vote.

A motion to ratify the constitution (moved by Dave Lee and seconded by Irvine Russel) was
passed unanimously by voice vote.

Election of officers:

Raman motioned that the current committee be given the opportunity to serve again for the next
year unless there were objections or other volunteers. No other names were proposed so Raman
motioned acceptance which was seconded by Dave Lee and passed unanimously by voice vote.

A beer and pizza night was proposed for October 14 at $10 per person. The league would provide
a keg of beer and pizza. Bottled beer will be available for $2.50 a bottle. Dave Dodds senior asked
whether another choice of food would be available and this would be looked into.

In conclusion Raman again stated the mission of the league — fun, fithess and friendship through
recreational soccer — is guided by the principles of 2A’s, accountability and affordability. He also
encouraged members to be vigilant and proactive not only to protect their rights and privileges
but also to curb the potential for abuse of power by the executive.

Dave Lee then asked if there was any new business. Joe Maganja asked if there was a
disciplinary committee. Dave explained the captains are the 1% option if any incident arose that
would warrant discipline. If the captains could not resolve the situation it would be referred to the
full committee.

Raman pointed out that this particular issue was discussed at Captains’ meeting on July 28" and
the minutes from that meeting was e-mailed to all members. It is also posted on our website.

Alphonse asked why the picnic could not return to Brant Park and it was explained that this was
due to cost and poor attendance. This could always be reviewed as time progresses.

Colin Philby and Piotr Pach asked if scores of games could be put in the paper primarily for the
sponsors. Raman felt posting results in the past had led to more competitiveness. Dave Lee said
he would ask the sponsors before any final decision was taken.

Miroslav Jackow wondered if we could get a storage box in the field to store nets and step ladders.
Raman said it would be unlikely as the distance to the existing storage shed is relatively short.

Dave thanked all members for a successful first season and asked they spread the word to family
and friends in order for us to grow and prosper. He also thanked all our sponsors for their
generous support.

Dave closed the meeting at 8:45 PM
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MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING ON JANUARY 17,2016
THE KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS, BRANTFORD

Minutes were recorded in short form by Dave Dodds Jr. and later transcribed by Raman
Chirakal

Agenda:

e Introduction and updates since last meeting on Nov. 29™

Interim executive meeting

e 2016 Registration and membership

* Financial statement

® Election of officers

e Choice of fields

e Choice of games: Fridays, Sundays or both

e Other business: Constitution

e Draft copy for circulation and comments

Meeting was called at 1:30 PM. Attendance was recorded in the log book. Thirty people
attended and seven others sent their regrets.

Raman Chirakal chaired the meeting. After thanking Don O’Shea and the Knights of Columbus,
he made a short presentation covering all points in the agenda. A copy of the presentation will
be distributed to all members.

A detailed explanation of what was discussed and decided at the interim executive meeting on
December 19" was presented.

An update on the registration and membership after Jan 10" was given. A total of 43 players
have registered and Raman expects to have 50 — 60 players before May 2016. Almost all
players preferred to play on Fridays and about 25 players preferred both Friday and Sunday.

A detailed account of the daily receipts and debits was presented. The cost for the website
($168.00) was donated by Raman and the club will be responsible to renew the license in
October 2016. There is no additional cost to manage the website. The report was discussed in
detail and approved unanimously.

Election of officers:
Dave Lee: Honorary President and Chair of the Social Committee.

Nominated by Raman and seconded by Gerry Tweedie. Approved unanimously.
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Dave Dodds Jr.: Vice-President

Nominated by Tomislav Dancetovic and seconded by Dave Lee. Approved unanimously.
Raman Chirakal: Treasurer

Nominated by Dave Lee and seconded by Gerry Tweedie. Approved unanimously.

Treasurer will send a copy of the daily receipts and debits to all members of the
executive at the end of each month.

Tomislav Dancetovic: Executive member with signing privileges at the Tandia Cooperative
Bank.

Nominated by Gerry Tweedie and seconded by Gelf Anema. Approved unanimously
Ken Devlin: Executive member with signing privileges at the Tandia Cooperative Bank.
Nominated by Raman Chirakal and seconded by Irvine Russel. Approved unanimously

In addition to Raman and Dodds Jr., executive officers, Tomo and Ken, will have signing
privileges after they clear the credit check at Tandia CoOperative Bank and they will have
access to monthly bank statement.

Sponsors:

Raman stated we have four confirmed sponsors. Bill Mann and Gelf Anema offered their
help to get more sponsors.

Choice of fields:

Dave Dodds Jr. was responsible for negotiating a contract with Ken Courser and lan
Dorris of Brantford Harlequin Rugby Football Club. Raman presented a slide showing
pros and cons of choosing Harlequin Fields vs John Wright fields with Park Recreation
of Brantford. Harlequin field was confirmed for 2016.

Choice of games:

Almost all players want to play on Fridays. In 2016 we will definitely have three teams
and possibly four.

Sundays we will have two teams to scrimmage. Guest players are welcome to join.
Jerseys:

There was prolonged discussion on the choice of uniforms and giving credit to sponsors.
Dave Doods Jr. can get “decent” red and white jerseys for $8.00 plus tax. Tomo
Dancetovic and Novo Bubic offered to donate a set (18 each) of red and blue jerseys. At
the end members voted to have red and white jerseys with the Brantford over-35
Recreational Soccer Logo and sponsors’ name printed. The Red jersey will be the away
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jersey and will be used for two years. Players will have to bring their own socks. Raman
will provide black Adidas socks for NEW payers.

Soccer balls:
Tomo and Brantford Galaxy will provide soccer balls for 2016.
Constitution:

A draft copy of the constitution was e-mailed to all members for review and comments.
Raman proposed to hold a special general meeting during summer to vote and ratify the
constitution. Two salient points in the constitution was pointed out.

1 Article 4.3 The requirement to have a proper audit when the club revenue reaches
higher than $10000.00. An external audit will protect the treasurer and the executive
and it will ensure transparency. Dave Dodds Jr. wanted to make sure that the
executive will not use “executive privilege” to deny members their access to the
financial status of the club.

2 Article 12.2. Any disagreement between the captains, when dealing with an infraction
during a game, will be referred to the executive for further review. The objective of
this Article is to ensure the members’ right to be heard and prevent the executive
from abusing their power and act as the judge, jury and the executioner.

Captains:
Piotor Pach and Steve Larkin volunteered. Raman will recruit more captains as needed.
Other business:

All information about the club will be made available to members via e-mail and they will
be published on the website. Financial statements will be available only to members of
the club.

Vote of thanks:

Dave Lee moved a motion to thank Dave Dodds Jr., Tomo Dancetovic and Raman
Chirakal for conceptualizing the Brantford Over-35 Recreational Soccer and making it a
reality. The motion was carried unanimously.

Meeting closed at 3:15
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BRANTFORD OVER-35 RECREATIONAL SOCCER

http://www.brantfordover35recreationalsoccer.ca

FOR FUN, FITNESS AND FRIENDHIP

Minutes of the introductory meeting on November 29, 2015

The Knights of Columbus, Brantford

Note: Minutes were not recorded. They are prepared from the recollections (three days later) of
what was said at the meeting by Raman Chirakal.

Revised after comments from attendees: December 7, 2015

Meeting was called at 12:30. Attendees were asked to sign the guest book. Twenty-seven guests
were present. Nine others and Vince's indoor soccer group (11:30 - 1:00) sent regrets.

Raman introduced himself and made a presentation explaining the agenda and objectives of the
meeting.

Agenda: who are we? what are our objectives? Why start a new group? and What our plans are.

A major part of the presentation was explaining why we need to start a new group. After the
presentation, there was open discussion.

Discussions started on the question why we need to start a new group. A major reason among
many is that over-35 executive lacked transparency and openness when they conducted league
business.

There was unanimous consent that the executive at Over-35 over reached their power and
violated league's written policy when they decided to take additional disciplinary action against
Tomo after routine red card offence during a Friday night game. Everyone agreed that Tomo's
suspension of eight games and $50.0 fine was totally unjust.

Several people were apprehensive about breaking up from Over-35 to start a new group. Many
felt that they could alleviate all problems by taking appropriate steps at the next AGM. The same
people wondered why we couldn't force the executive to convene a general meeting!

Raman explained that "rules are for rule abiding people™" and our group had done everything within
the League rules to meet with executive. Ninety-seven players (approximately 40% of the
membership) signed a petition in August asking the executive to call a general meeting. It was
completely ignored. The executive is well aware of the general apathy among members. They
waited till the end of September to respond to Dave Dodds Jr. that they had no intention of calling
a GM before next AGM. By waiting that long they avoided any contact with players. They knew
that most of the opposition against the beer price in the club house and Tomo's suspension came
from the Masters' group. So they decided to ignore and disallow the masters' captains at the
captains' meeting. The Over-35 executive designed and executed their plan very well. Raman
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emphasized that we have an uphill battle because of lack of time and we must start organizing
now.

There was unanimous consent and disbelief that the Over--35 executive was arrogant and
insulting to the Masters' group when they decided to hold a Captains' meeting, in lieu of a GM,
without inviting the captains from the Masters group. It is unconscionable that they would isolate
and marginalize the senior members of the league.

A major discussion occurred on the amount of money the League has saved over the years and
how we are going to be left in the "cold" if we break up and start a new group. Many senior players
felt that they had been ripped off their investment in the League. Some even suggested that we
might consider obtaining a legal counsel to recoup some of the money from Over-35.

Obtaining a legal counsel was also suggested as way to force the Over-35 executive to call a
general meeting. However, we have neither the time nor the money to pursue the legal route.

In his concluding remarks, Raman argued that both time and money are against us. Over-35 has
the control of our money and they are free negotiating contracts on behalf of the League before
the next AGM which would most likely be three-four weeks prior to the start of 2016 season. That
gives our members hardly any time to have any input into the decision-making process that would
affect the immediate future. This is a game the executive well planned and well executed. It is for
us to decide if we want to continue in Over-35 League or be part of a new group where open
dialogues are encouraged and members' rights to be heard are respected.

The meeting was called off 14:30.
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